Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this announcement.
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SHUANGHUA HOLDINGS LIMITED

雙樺控股有限公司

(“the Company”)

(Incorporated in the Cayman Islands with limited liability)

(Stock Code:1241)
Profit Warning

This announcement is made pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (“Listing Rules”) and the Inside Information Provisions under Part XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (“SFO”).

The board of directors (the “Board”) of Shuanghua Holdings Limited (the ”Company”, together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to inform potential investors and shareholders of the Company that based on a preliminary assessment of the unaudited consolidated management accounts of the Group and the information currently available to the Board, the Group is expected to record a net loss attributable to shareholders for the period from 1 January to 30 April 2015.
The above loss mainly arose from: (1) the downturn of the Group’s overall sales as a result of the market conditions (2) a provision for decrease in value of the Group’s inventory as a result of change in vehicle models and other market factors (3) the decrease in the value of Chinese RMB leading to an exchange loss.

Further announcements on the above shall be made as and when required according to the Listing Rules and SFO.

Investors and shareholders of the Company are advised to note that the information contained in this announcement is only based on the preliminary assessment by the Board with reference to the information currently available, unaudited consolidated management accounts of the Group and that the annual audited actual results for the Group may be different from what is disclosed in this announcement.
Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the securities of the Company.
By the order of the Board

Shuanghua Holdings Limited

ZHENG Ping

Chairman

Shanghai, 25 May 2015
As at the date of this announcement, the Board consists of two executive Directors, Mr. Zheng Ping and Ms. Tang Lo Nar Luler, one non-executive Director, Ms. Kong Xiaoling and three independent non-executive Directors, Mr. Zhao Fenggao, Mr. He Binhui, and Mr. Chen Lifan.
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